

A member of the ACUE Consortium Web: www.holytrinity-school.org

Monday, August 22, 2016

Dear Parents,

The first week of school is under our belts! As I went around the junior high and elementary schools through the week I saw teachers, students, teacher aides, secretaries, cafeteria managers, and volunteers working very hard to make Holy Trinity the great school it is.

On September 3, 2016 The Catholic Order of Foresters will be having their annual *Golf Outing* to support Holy Trinity. The event will take place at Flagg Springs Golf Course with registration beginning at 8:15am. Tee time will be at 9:00am and the cost for a foursome is \$80.00. Come out and enjoy a Saturday morning and support our school. If you would like more information about this event please contact Vern Nieporte at vernon.nieporte@fbports.com. The major fundraiser for our Parents' Club, *the Candy Sale*, will begin next week.

Blue Folders - Please review all information in the blue folders, sign, and return to school on the next day.

Open House Envelopes - Please remember to send the beginning of the year paperwork back in to school. It is important to get all information back to the secretaries tomorrow.

Elementary Drop Off - If you are dropping off or picking up students at the elementary **please do not pull into the small parking lot**, you are welcome to pull into and park in the larger lot. Pulling into the small lot is a safety concern for our students and teachers.

Dismissal Time Reminder - Pick up for students is 2:45. Those waiting at the elementary for junior high siblings must wait with a parent or designated person. Due to weather and time restrictions elementary walkers are permitted to ride the bus round trip. If you are late, your child will be held in the school office and you must pull into the parking lot and come to the doors and buzz in to get them. If a student is not picked up by 3:15 local authorities may be called.

Virtus - Please remember that anyone wanting to volunteer to work with our children must be Virtus compliant. If you have any questions about trainings or your compliance, please contact our Virtus coordinator Sharon Meyer at the junior high.

Notre Dame Urban Education Center

The Diocese of Covington

The Center offers one-on one help with homework. Each child will receive an hour where they will work with a tutor on homework. The program is open to children in grades 1-8 starting on September 14 on Monday through Thursday from 3:00-6:00. It is the parents responsibility to get them to and from the Urban Education Center each day. (14 E. 8^{th} Street, Covington, KY – car pools often work well.) Please call the office for registration papers, the deadline is August 28 and the class fills up quickly.

Free and Reduced Lunch Applications - Please go to <u>lunchapplication.com</u> and fill out a free and reduced lunch form. It is very beneficial to our school if as many families as possible fill out these forms. If you cannot fill these out online please call the office and we can send home a paper copy of the form.

JUNIOR HIGH SCHOOL 840 Washington Avenue Newport, KY 41071 859-292-0487 **Out of Uniform Day** – Students will have an out of uniform day on August 23 for the cost of \$1.00. All money raised from this will be used to purchase door prizes for the Catholic Order of Foresters Golf outing on September 3 at Flagg Springs Golf Course.

Students will have another out of uniform day on August 30 for the cost of \$1.00. This will benefit the DPAA.

All School Mass - We will have an All School Mass at St. Stephens Church on Friday, August 26. All elementary students must be dropped off at the junior high school and report to the gym prior to 7:50. After Mass the Catholic Order of Foresters will provide doughnuts and milk for students and teachers. A bus will take the younger students back to the elementary at approximately 9:45.

PE Uniforms - This year PE uniforms will be available from Vennefron Apparel. All students must have a uniform PE shirt and shorts. Order PE uniforms online at www.vennefronapparrel.com. Once on the site follow these directions to order your uniform: *click on Holy Trinity and then click on PE/Gym Clothing*.

ACUE Volunteer Breakfast – ACUE will be hosting its annual Volunteer Breakfast in the Holy Trinity Junior High Gym on Wednesday, August, 24th at 7am. Our parking lot will be extra busy that day so you may want to drop students off at the Washington Avenue entrance on that morning.

Terra Nova Results – You will see a new set of Terra Nova test results in this week's blue folder from last spring. On the original reports the incorrect norms were used. (2007) The new reports are compared to the most recent (2011) norms.

Sincerely,

Mr. Hubbard Principal

